
 

 

 

“A Clear Pathway Towards Independence and Employment” 

 

  

   

 
 

  
Paton Close Bow London E3 2QE | 020 4546 7710  

admin@phoenixcollege.london www.phoenixcollege.london 

Phoenix Autism Trust (PAT)  
Registered Company no. 09615159 Registered Charity no. 1172227 

Registered Office: 49 Bow Road, E3 2AD 

 

 

1 

  
 
 

 
London, 04th April 2025 

Dear parents, carers and families, 
 
Happy Eid to those that just celebrated it! Happy Easter to those that are going to celebrate it! 
 
As we reach the end of another academic term, I would like to thank you for all your support 
and participation during this academic year, especially during EHCP Annual Review meetings. 
We are now reaching the end of the EHCP Annual Review meetings for the Preparation for 
Adulthood (PfA) students and starting the EHCP Annual Reviews for the Project SEARCH interns. 

 
 

Please remember that students will return to Phoenix College on Wednesday 23rd April. 
 

FREEDOM PASSES 
As mentioned in my letters to you since September 2023, all students must have their Freedom Passes with them 
when attending Phoenix College. We have contacted all parents, carers and families with reminders about this. 
 
This academic year, students will only be able to attend Phoenix College if they have their Freedom Passes. 
 

All our students have the right to travel for free with their Freedom Pass and that is an essential part of our 
curriculum and outcomes for every single student. 

 
UPCOMING EVENTS 

 
STAY UP LATE: 4pm-7pm 
WEDNESDAY, 14th May 
Our last Movie Night at Genesis Cinema! 
 
SUMMER FAYRE 
THURSDAY, 22nd May 
Open for all students, parents, carers and families. 
 
OPEN HOUSE: 4pm-7pm 
WEDNESDAY, 11th June 
Open House for all students, parents, carers and families. 
 
Please save these dates! 

Phoenix College  
2 Paton Close, Bow, London, E3 2QD  
Telephone: 0204 546 7710                                            

Phoenix Autism Trust Offices 
49 Bow Road, Bow, London, E3 2AD      

020 8980 4740                                             

QMUL Project SEARCH Campus 
329 Mile End Road, Mile End, London, E1 4NT 
Telephone: 073 6810 0118  
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THIS WEEK 

 
As we come to the end of the spring term, I just want to say how proud I am of all the students. They have been so 
engaged and focused in learning different skills and recipes over the term. This week we celebrated Eid with the 
students with a lovely party, filled with delicious food that was prepared by the students, Mo and Jorna. It was so 
delightful to see the students put in so much time, effort and skills into the preparation of the food that would be 
served at the Eid Party. I am beyond impressed and beaming with pride of how well the students have done. Well 
done to all students and staff that made this year's Eid Party a success! Have a lovely Easter break and we will see 
the students when we return for the summer term. 
 

Mohammed Ahmed, Cooking Instructor 
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This week, for Festive Friday, we 
are celebrating all of our students 
for their hard work, 
achievements, successful work 
placements, and valuable work 
experience. We are also 
incredibly proud of our students 
for meeting their EHCP targets 
and making significant progress. 
On Wednesday, students had a 
wonderful Eid party, where they 
were dressed in beautiful 
traditional clothes. It was a 
fantastic celebration! A huge 
thank you to the entire team for 
your dedication and support—
your hard work does not go 

unnoticed. I would also like to extend my gratitude to parents, carers, and families for their continued support. 
Wishing everyone a restful and enjoyable Easter break! 

 

Elena Vata, Self-Care Instructor 

 
The students in Darren's class ended the week on a high note by celebrating Eid with a fantastic party. Dressed up 
for the occasion, they enjoyed each other's company as they prepared to celebrate. They actively engaged with 
students from other classes, taking part in outdoor games, dancing with friends, and enjoying music. In addition to 
the festivities, the students played a key role in preparing the food for the occasion, demonstrating teamwork and 
involvement. A special thank you goes to our Catering Instructor, Mo Ahmed, and Job Coach, Jorna Khan, for their 
efforts in organizing another successful Eid celebration. Hope everyone has a wonderful Easter Break! 

 
Darren Serrano-Griffiths, Fitness Instructor 
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We were so happy to welcome Taylor and Tahmid back to Frank’s class after their long absence! Taylor returned 
with a very positive attitude and took part in many activities. He was fantastic at supporting his classmates and 
showed great teamwork. In our British Values session, he put in extra effort by researching Shintoism and even 
presented his findings in front of the class! His confidence and dedication were truly impressive. Tahmid also came 
back ready to participate and showed great enthusiasm. He volunteered to lead the morning registration, and he 
did an excellent job with energy and focus. It was wonderful to see him step up and take on a leadership role! 
Everyone welcomed him with a genuine smile. On Thursday he also took part of some litter picking at the picnic 
area of Mudchute Farm. The whole class has worked so hard this term, and everyone deserves a well-earned Easter 
break. We hope you all enjoy a restful holiday and come back refreshed for the final term! 
 

Ferenc Kasa, eLearning Instructor 

 
 
 
Have a fantastic Easter break! 
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